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First Nominations 

Itôs that time 

again. This 

month we will 

begin the 

search for the 

members who will make up 

the Officers and the Executive 

Committee for the 2019-2020 

season. At the General 

Meeting on April 20th, we will 

have the First Nominations. 

Your attendance and 

participation in this 

nomination and voting process 

is what keeps Post 365 the 

great organization it has been 

since that first election back in 

1930. Your candidates ï it 

might even be you ï bring the 

leadership and ideas that 

contribute in keeping Post 365 

a patriotic veterans 

organization devoted to 

mutual helpfulness. Please 

join us on the 20th and take part 

in this most important event. 

And remember, you must 

bring your current paid-up membership card with 

you in order to take part in the democratic process. If 

you have not renewed your membership yet you can 

do so on line. Follow this link: RENEW 

 

American Legion 100th 

Anniversary Coins 

The coin program 

commemorates the 100th 

anniversary of the founding of 

The American Legion on 

March 15, 1919, by members 

of the American Expeditionary 

Forces occupying Europe after 

World War I. The American 

Legionôs primary focus is on 

service to veterans, service 

members, and communities. 

The American Legion was 

founded on four pillars: 

Veterans Affairs and 

Rehabilitation, National 

Security, Americanism, 

Children and Youth, and was 

incorporated by Congress the 

same year as a patriotic 

veteransô organization devoted 

to mutual helpfulness. 

Gold Five Dollar Coin 

Obverse: The 

obverse (heads) design 

commemorates the inception of 

The American Legion and its 

mission to serve America and its war veterans. 

Reverse: The reverse (tails) design depicts a soaring 

eagle, a symbol of the United States during times of 

war and peace alike. 
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Silver Half-Dollar Coin 

Obverse: The obverse (heads) 

design, depicts two children 

standing and reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance, the little girl proudly 

wearing her grandfatherôs old 

American Legion hat. 

Reverse: The reverse (tails) design depicts an 

American Flag waving atop a high flagpole as seen 

from the childrenôs point-of-view from the ground 

below. The American Legionôs emblem is featured 

just above the flag. 

Coins went on sale March 14, 2019 

For more information follow this link: 

Commemorative Coin 

 

Talkinô Baseball 

We're talkin' baseball! 

Kluszewski, Campanella. 

Talkin' baseball! 

The Man and Bobby Feller. 

The Scooter, the Barber, and the Newc, 

They knew 'em all from Boston to Dubuque. 

Especially Willie, Mickey, and the Duke. 

éTalkinô Baseball ï Terry Cashman 

This is going to be a big year for 

American Legion Baseball! District 

22 is entering its 2nd year of Legion 

Baseball. There are plans to have as 

many as seventeen teams this season, 

and Post 365 will sponsor one. We are 

in the planning stages to support the Sea Kings, a 

team from San Marcos. Kris Thorston has 

volunteered his services to coordinate our support 

with the Sea Kings. If you would like to get involved 

with American Legion Baseball at the Post level, you 

can reach Kris at EMAIL   

Vista American Little League 

Play Ball! Finally. Baseball has always been my 

favorite sport. Raised in Connecticut in a divided 

home ï my father and I were Red Sox fans ï my 

mother and brother were Yankees fans. I had Ted 

Williams, brother Lee had Joe DiMaggio - and all the 

World Series trophies. But baseball never (well 

almost never) changes and I still love the sport. So, a 

few years ago when the Vista American Little 

League (VALL) came to Post 365 seeking a sponsor 

I supported our active involvement in the local 

league. Bob Lamb, a member of SAL Squadron 365, 

and I attended all the opening games and supported 

the team throughout the first few seasons. The 2019 

season has started and we look forward to supporting 

the AA Ironbirds  as we have done for the past three 

seasons. Last week I received a call from the VALL 

President Terry Tracey asking if I would be available 

to throw out the first pitch at the Opening Day 

Ceremonies. She said the Legion has been a great 

supporter of community events and of the league and 

would consider it an honor to have Post 365 

participate. Of course, the answer was ñYesò. I called 

Bob and told him of the opportunity. His reply was, 

ñDonôt bounce it.ò On Saturday morning, with Bobôs 

words ringing in my ears, I walked to the mound as 

the crowd cheered me on, toed the rubber, shook off 

the catcher a couple of times, and, praying to get the 

ball all the way to home plate (which looked more 

like 60 yards than 60 feet), wound up and tossed a 45 

mph fast ball right into the catcherôs mitt. I was as 

amazed as the crowd was. The catcher and I met at 

home plate where he handed the ball back to me. He 

said, ñNice pitch, I didnôt have to move my glove.ò 

Raymond Johnson - Historian  
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From the Land of the Rising Sun 

I cannot believe it 

is April already 

and that we have 

been here in 

Okinawa for 10 

months, time is 

flying. Javier and I 

continue to go and explore the many different things 

you can do on island, for instance, the baseball 

Spring Training was here in March, so we were able 

to catch a game.  So 

much fun, the team 

we were rooting for, 

Yokohama DeNA 

BayStars, that is 

adopted by the area 

we live in, Ginowan 

won, YEAH.  

One funny but awesome thing about Okinawa is you 

can always find 3 things for sure, a butt can, a clean 

bathroom, and a drinking vending machine.  They 

can be found in a populated area or in the middle of 

nowhere. Yes, thatôs a Kirin Beer vending machine. 

ñParty on Wayneò, ñParty on Garthò.é 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colleen Collazo, Auxiliary Past President 

 

American Legion Centennial 

 
 

Friday March 15th Dinner 

Birthday Cake for everyone 

Tom Morton donated this Centennial Flag that will be 

on display for the rest of the year. 

Please join us on Friday March 29, 2019 when we 

will honor all our Vietnam War Veterans with a 

complimentary dinner.  We will be serving the 

regular menu so all your favorite things will be 

available. And we will also be having cake for desert. 
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Have you seen your Legion Family at the VA Clinic in Oceanside? 
 

Everywhere you look in the Oceanside VA Clinic you 

should see a member of the American Legion Family 

working side by side to better serve the veterans. The 

clinic opened in May 2010 and the Legion FAMILY 

began volunteering in July 2011.  To date we have 

volunteered 19,367 hours equaling $445,429 of FREE 

LABOR.   Between the American Legion Post 146, 

Auxiliary, Riders & Sons, it is truly a Family Affair. 
 

We can be found driving the Shuttle in the parking lots 

picking up Veterans and taking them to the front door of 

the clinic and then picking them up and taking them back 

to their cars.  You can find us at the Front Desk assisting 

veterans with their needs. We love to serve our Snacks & Coffee to those veterans who are waiting for an 

appointment or just stop by the clinic for a bit of hospitality.  The American Legion Auxiliary Unit 146 

purchases/donates the Coffee & Snacks for the daily coffee program.  Unit 146 donates Lap Blankets, Walker 

Bags, and Socks for our VA Healthcare programs. 
 

Check out the beautiful plants!  Yes, we water them and keep the Clinic beautiful. Your American Legion Post 

146 & American Legion Auxiliary Unit 146, American Legion Riders Chapter 146 & Sons of the American 

Legion are committed to our VETERANS. 
 

Please contact Mary Thorsten, Lead Volunteer at the Oceanside VA Clinic to see how you can make a difference. 

You can email her at Mary.Thorsten@va.gov 

 or call her at (760) 645-4609 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Address: 1300 Rancho Del Oro Dr, Oceanside, CA 92056 

Hours: 

Monday-Wednesday-Thursday-Friday 6:30AMï5:30PM 

Tuesday 6:30AMï4PM 

Saturday-Sunday Closed 

Phone: (760) 643-2000 
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Commitments  
One day you woke up and 
decided that today is the 
day you will be active in 
everything you have put 
off for one reason or 
another.    You joined a 

music club and a health club and a couple of 
years ago you joined the American Legion.  
Now, you only bought one CD and it is good 
because the Doors have their greatest hits 
on it.  You went down to the gym and did five 
zillion reps on the pull up bar and then you 
thought about stopping by the Post to see if 
ÁÎÙÔÈÉÎÇ ×ÁÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÂÕÔ ÄÉÄÎȭÔȢ  +ÉÎÄ ÏÆ 
shows you have a negative commitment to 
everything.   
You just have not been down to the Post for, 
hell has it been two years now.  You have 
been paying your dues each year so how 
ÃÏÍÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ÙÏÕȩ  )ÔȭÓ ÅÁÓÙ ÙÏÕ 
ÄÏÎȭÔ ÌÏÏË ÌÉËÅ "ÅÎ &ÒÁÎËÌÉÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÂÉÌÌ ÙÏÕ 
sent in. 
It takes more than sending in your dues.   
Some places and organizations have dues 
monthly not yearly.  So being a member of 
the American Legion is very affordable. 
Being part of the American Legion can 
mean you get a say in what happens to the 
Post, and you can express what you would 
like to see happening.  Is it fair to say it is ok 
to let others do all the work and you sit back 
ÁÎÄ ÊÕÓÔ ÅÎÊÏÙȩ  .Ïȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÎÏÔȟ ÙÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
part of the solution not the problem.   So 
why do people join and not participate in 
the activities they started out to enjoy.  Is 
there any one reason or are there multiple 
reasons.  Who cares, what is important is 
you get active. You come to meetings so you 
can see what is going on and you also can 
have a say in what is being done at the Post.   
You enjoy an event someone recommended, 
and you had a great meal at a perfect price.  
I joined the American Legion for two 
reasons, first being a Rider where I found 
myself on the road to freedom with the wind 

in my hair and bugs on my teeth.  Now you 
ËÎÏ× ÔÈÁÔȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÔÒÕÅ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÌÍÅÔ 
covers my hair.  I do find it more enjoyable 
to ride with others that have those similar 
likes.  No, not the taste of bugs, the ride, the 
freedom and the commitment to a group 
that feels exhilarating during those rides.  I 
could ask why you spent all that money for 
your bike, the insurance on it, the 
registration, even the cost of getting a 
license and you let it all sit in your garage.  
What a shame.   
This can be said about joining the American 
Legion and then not going down to enjoy 
the surroundings or see what is going on.  
Everyone counts and everyone should pitch 
ÉÎȟ ÅÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÉÔȭÓ Á ÓÍÁÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎȢ  
Remember, each small group under the 
umbrella of the American Legion should be 
as active in the Post as they are in their 
smaller groups.  
7ÈÙ ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÙÏÕ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐȟ ÔÏ 
participate, to enjoy what you first 
committed to do?    Remember your views 
and recommendations can change the way 
the Post is run, and these same ideas can 
change how others see things because you 
are now committed to the largest Veteran 
group in the world.  Participate be 
committed.   
I knew you would ask; the second reason, I 
hate house chores.      
Mike Stevenson President Legion Riders365 
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Medal of Honor Day 

Medal of Honor Day is observed each year on March 25th as a day to honor MOH recipients. This 

year several American Legion Post 365 members joined the Pittenger Camp Group in a ceremony 

at the Odd Fellows Cemetery in Fallbrook, CA. William Pittenger, the only Medal of Honor 

recipient laid to rest in North County, was the fifth person to be awarded the Medal of Honor for 

actions during the Civil War. Discharged at the end of the war, Pittenger became a minister and 

settled in Fallbrook with his wife and family. He was the minister of the Methodist church until 

his death in 1904. The home he lived in still stands and is now the home of the Fallbrook Historical 

Society. Men such as these should be remembered for their service, no matter how long ago they 

served.  

Commander John Keenan led the ceremony at Sgt. William Pittengerôs grave in Fallbrook. 

 
(Left to Right) Jack Bruzas, Kevin Gascon; Jerry Sayre Past Department Commander; Tom 

Morton representing American Legion Post 365 Vista, CA and VFW Post 7041, Vista, CA; Kevin 

Leahy; John Keenan, Pittenger Camp Commander; John May Secretary/Treasurer; Peter 

Huelsenbeck, Senior Vice Commander. 

Raymond K. Johnson ï Post Historian
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General Meeting 

April 20 th 10:00 AM 

 

 

 


